
Town of New Holstein 

2022 Fall Recycling Newsletter 

 
The Town of New Holstein will be holding our annual large item drop off at the following: 

 

Location: Town of New Holstein Town Hall and Garage; 1465 Tecumseh Rd. 

Date:  October 15, 2022 

Time:  10:00 AM to 12:00 noon 

 
This drop off is a service for the residents of the Town of New Holstein only. Please be prepared to show proof of 

residency. Our town employee, Bob Pendleton, will be at the drop off site to aid in unloading your items. Any goods 

with Freon will not be accepted unless properly tagged. Tires and electronics will also not be accepted. 

 

 

In Wisconsin, many recyclable or compostable items cannot be put in the trash. Wisconsin’s recycling law bans the 

landfilling or incineration of these materials to conserve valuable resources and landfill space. These disposal bans 

apply everywhere in Wisconsin, including in homes, businesses, schools, institutions and at special events. 

 

LOCAL RECYCLING ITEMS – Put in Recycling bin (banned from landfills): 

• corrugated cardboard or other containerboard 

• glass containers 

• magazines and other materials printed on similar paper 

• newspapers and other materials printed on newsprint 

• office paper 

• plastic containers #1 and #2 – milk jugs, laundry detergent bottles, soda and water bottles, etc. (all other 

plastics can be recycled, but are not considered mandatory) 

• steel containers and tin cans 

 

ADDITIONAL MATERIALS – Recyclable, but we do not collect (watch County website for special collection 

events – banned from landfills) 

• electronics 

• lead acid batteries 

• major appliances 

• used oil filters 

• waste oil, except when incinerated with energy recovery 

• waste tires, except when incinerated with energy recovery 

• yard waste (please compost) 

 

RECYCABLE ITEMS -  NOT TO BE PUT INTO THE BINS (the following  items cause significant problems 

and should not be placed in recycling bins.) 

• loose plastic bags, film or wrap – grocery stores and Walmart usually have collection boxes 

• batteries – take to a local service station, or leave wherever you purchased a new one from 

• string, ropes and wires 

• propane cylinders 

• textiles – if in good condition, please take to your local charitable drop off site 

• light bulbs and fluorescent tubes – local utility may collect on a yearly basis 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mary Jo Muellenbach  


